[bookmark: _GoBack]LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL	
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 13th February 2017 AT 7.30p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.
	2/17/333	Members Present:  Cllrs J Davidson, R Drakeley, J. Esp, S Hutchison,  A Lees.

		2/17/334	In attendance: Acting Clerk Yvonne Taylor

	  2/17/335	Members of the public:   There were no public in attendance.

  2/17/336  	Apologies and reasons for absence:	Courtesy apologies were received from Borough Councillor J. Seymour who may attend later in the meeting 
			
  2/17/337	To receive declarations of interest (existence and nature) with regards to items on the agenda & disclosable pecuniary interests.
Cllr J Esp – Crash Barrier and road erosion between Willowmoor Lane and The Hatch.

  2/17/338   	Members of the public are invited to address the Parish Council on items listed in the agenda.  There were no public present.

2/17/339 	To confirm the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on 9th January 2017
The minutes were confirmed as a correct record of the meeting and duly signed.

2/17/340  	Update from Matt Powell, TWC Liaison for LWPC.  
	No updates were received.  Matt Powell declined invitations to the February and March meetings citing that he was too busy.  AGREED to request further clarification of speeding results as they were not very comprehensive.

2/17/341  	Highways

1. Update on Crash Barrier outside Willowmoor House The Wrekin
No update on the crash barrier.  AGREED to report future accidents to the police.

1. Verge erosion at Church Lane, Buildwas Lane, Bollards Update  
There are no updates from TWC
Action: Chair will contact Matt Powell to ask when the bollards will be fitted.

1. Update: road erosion between Willowmoor Lane and The Hatch
Waiting for TWC to action white lining.

b. Quiet Lane update
No progress to date.  An order has been submitted and Cllr. Lees will request an update from Matt Powell.

c. Parking at the Wrekin
The Clerk has chased John Hughes but received no reply to date.  AGREED to further request an update.  It was noted that we are awaiting results of the enforcement questionnaire carried out last month.

		f.    Huntington Lane missing drain cover
​The drain cover has been replaced and the ditch cleared.  

		g.    Fly Tipping 3rd May (Cllr. A Lees to update)
Cllr A Lees explained that the case was deferred to March 6th for a further hearing at Shrewsbury Crown Court.



 	h.    Road Sweeping (Cllr. Davidson to update re Adrian Corney)
	       No update at present.  Cllr. Davidson will chase this item.

i.   Witchwell Lane, Millers Land Bridleway update from AC TWC
	      No communication from Andrew Careless who is currently on holiday.

j.   Lighting New Works, update on faulty light
Awaiting investigation as to why the light failed.  Cllr. Lees will discuss payment with Eon once the investigation is concluded.

                (Cllr. J. Seymour entered the meeting at 7.53pm)
 
k. Matt Powell Speed Report
As reported in item 6 on the agenda, further explanation of the results will be requested.

l. TWC Update on Salt Bags Lady’s Well
It was noted that salt bags are no longer required.

m. Any other highways issues 
Cllr Hutchison received a complaint from a resident of Dawley who is concerned about the poor road surface condition and many potholes from Horsehay junction through the village to the Forest Glen, especially Willowmoor Bank area.  The resident asked for his complaint to be registered with the parish council.  Cllr. Hutchison advised the resident that TWC are the responsible authority but he should email the clerk with his concerns.  Cllr. Hutchison assured the resident that the parish council will also raise this matter with TWC.  It was AGREED to contact Dominic Proud to request that the road is surveyed.
		      
    2/17/342          Footpaths & Bridleways.

a. Footpath 189 Stiles Update
The Clerks report states that an email was sent to Andrew Careless re the stile and where the bridge is required and AC has replied to Cllr Davidson.  No response has been received to date as AC is on holiday.
b. Swanpool Footpath –- The footpath is washing away and awaiting stone for the bridleway.  The footpath banked up on the edge of the field appears to be holding it back and once winter is over the path will be repaired.
c.   Coal Restoration – site reference query from Ms. Mees Robinson
The Councils response to this query is detailed in the January minutes that will be placed on the noticeboard.  A response is also expected from Andrew Careless on his return from leave.

 2/17/343  	 LWPC Website Update
​​​Cllr Lees has updated the website with the footpath download links.

         (Two members of the public entered the meeting at 8.09pm)

2/17/344  	Borough Liaison. 
Borough Cllr J Seymour informed members that there is nothing further to report regarding the Future Fit which is being reviewed.    
Cllr. Seymour is in receipt of data on fly tipping which states that Rodington had 6 fly tip incidents, Admaston 39, Wrockwardine 103 and Little Wenlock 199.
Cllr.Seymour pointed out that the parish council can register on the MyTelford system  on TWC website which will enable them to report fly tipping, pot holes and other complaints.



  2/17/345	Clerk’s Report. 
	Other than items reported previously in these minutes the Clerks reported also stated that one planning application was received and chased for an extension but was then withdrawn as planning permission is not required.  Also, the precept has been finalised and the form returned to TWC.
	
   2/17/346 	Planning: 
a) Planning Enforcement update SP Holding
Cllr. Seymour attended the public enquiry and gave evidence but said it could be weeks before a decision is reached.  Cllr Seymour asked at the enquiry if the land concerned is part of the strategic landscape area.  
b) To discuss any received planning applications
An application for development at New Works Farm was discussed and members RESOLVED unanimously to support it.

  2/17/347 	Individual Councillors reports and updates:-
a) Cllr. Lees informed members that the Village Hall & Playing Fields Committee have installed a defibrillator sign on the door and are to organise a demo.  The Committee have sent a form that requires completing and signing by the council.
b) Cllr. Lees said that Don Bates who walks the Shropshire Way has notified him via email that Andrew Pickstock has removed existing stiles and replaced them with fencing and gates.  AGREED that Cllr. Lees will forward Mr. Bates email to Andrew Careless and request a meeting on site.  Cllr. Lees will inform Mr. Bates that the parish council are dealing with this matter.

  2/17/348 	Finance: To be updated for final agenda Tuesday
  	It was noted that as 6 months of the total precept needs to be held in reserves (£7,500) there is not as much funding to spend on projects as first thought.

	Suggestions were put forward for possible projects including raising peoples awareness of the danger of wandering around the village in dark clothes at night; cameras at fly tipping hot spots and an initiative on encouraging people to clean up after their dogs including issuing dog bags to all households and further signs

2/17/349	Bank Reconciliation – Cllrs. to check off the accounts against the cheque books and the finances.
	A Bank Reconciliation was completed.
 
	Accounts to be paid:	Bank Balances:
Business Current Account (Community Fund): £12,404.18
Business Savings Account (Base Rate Reward Account): £10,524.03	
		Finances to pay:
		13.2.17	   S. Davidson (salary)		101955		£   223.96
		13.2.17	   S. Davidson (expenses)      	101955		£     34.70
		13.2.17	   HMRC			101956		£     55.99
		13.2.17	   Eon				101957		£   233.54	
  
2/17/350 		To confirm the Date and Agenda items for next meeting
      
			Next meeting March 13th 2017
			There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.10pm





Chairman…………………………………… Date…………………………………
